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Minutes 
 
Don Button called the meeting to order at 11:38 am with 6 members present. Those 
present were Alyssa Duncan, Nahum Manzano, Richard Everett, Nancy Lucas, Don 
Button and Vivian Button. 
 
Alyssa made a motion to accept the January minutes. Nancy seconded. Motion carried. 
 
Vivian talked about communications. We received an update from Mid-Kansas Electric 
Company, LLC on the Rubart Station and 9 Tier II reports. Don talked about the new tier 
II forms and the changes. 
  
The Commissioners signed the promulgation to the updated Local Emergency 
Operation Plan on January 21. It replaces the 2006 plan. 
  
The Southwest Kansas Health Initiative five Health Departments will conduct an Ice 
Storm exercise on April 8. Richard Everett stated the location had changed to the 
Stevens County Library in Hugoton. 
 
The Southwest Hospital Emergency Response Team (SHERT) will conduct a Regional 
18 county table top in Garden City on July 10. 
 
Don talked about the Global Harmonization. GHS stands for the Globally Harmonized 
System of Classification and Labeling of Chemicals. GHS is a system that defines and 
classifies the hazards of chemical products, and communicates health and safety 
information on labels and material safety data sheets (called Safety Data Sheets, or 

SDSs, in GHS).  GHS is a system that defines and classifies the hazards of chemical products, 
and communicates health and safety information on labels and material safety data sheets 
(called Safety Data Sheets, or SDSs, in GHS). Safety Data Sheets formerly Material Safety 

Data Sheets will now be standardized. 
 
During the Regional Council update Don talked about the Robot that is housed at 
Dodge City.  They will be having training for law enforcement on how it works and how 
to request the robot when needed. He also stated they are working on completing the 
FY11 and Fy12 grant funding and are working to develop and complete projects for 
FY13. One project is an Incident Management Team Conference starting March 11th 
which 86 people have signed up to attend. 
 
The National Weather Service will be conducting their annual Storm Identification and 
Spotter training on March 4th at 7:00 pm in the Auditorium at the Grant County Civic 
Center. This training is free and open to the public. 



 
Next Generation 911 meeting are being held.  The counties are working with the state 
and other partners to make this transition as smooth as possible. 
 
On February 13th Don attended a Vulnerability Planning for Schools at Sublette. One of 
the things they had was a template to assess schools and things to consider.  We 
discussed some of the different things and how it could be used to assess business as 
well. 
 
Kansas Division of Emergency Management will be conducting ICS 300 class on March 
26 and 27, ICS 400 on April 15 and 16 and PIO class April 15 & 16 in Garden City.  On 
April 2nd in Dodge City two training classes on the Comprehensive Resource 
Management and Credentialing System will be held. Times will be 8:00 am and 5:00 
pm. 
 
Nahum Manzano stated Pioneer Natural Resources had been working on compliance 
training and their Emergency Action Plan. 
 
Alyssa Duncan with Linn Energy stated they had 17 attend their Electric training. 
 
Nancy Lucas with Bob Wilson Memorial Hospital stated they have a New Internal 
Medicine Doctor, Doctor Rosin.  She talked about a new drug resistant germ that one 
case has been found in Kansas. She talked about SHERT holding a Continuum of 
Violence workshop on April 4th in Garden City. 
 
The next regular meeting will be March 20, 2014 at 11:30am. 
 
Alyssa made a motion to adjourn and Nahum seconded meeting adjourned. 

 

 

 


